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RSIPF officer receives international award   
   
 
An officer of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) Inspector Kerry Sireheti has 

received an international award from the International Association of Chiefs of Police (IACP), 

“40 under 40 Award” for 2019 during a ceremony in Chicago, United States of America on 

28 October 2019 

The award which is given “to an incredibly talented, accomplished and dedicated group of 

individuals who demonstrate leadership and exemplify a deep commitment to the 

profession” is awarded to police officers around the world who are nominated by their 

superiors.  

Speaking when the award was announced earlier, 37-year-old Inspector Sireheti said: “This 

is the first time for me to receive such an international award. I am humbled but proud to 

receive this award. I am proud to represent RSIPF in the international arena and to fly this 

country’s flag higher.”   

Commissioner of Police, Matthew Varley says, “This is the first time for an officer of the 

RSIPF and the Pacific to be recognised at such an international level.” 

“On behalf of all officers of the RSIPF, I wish to congratulate you for this great achievement 

not only for you personally and Solomon Islands but also for the Pacific region.” 

“Thank you Inspector Sireheti for being a role model in leadership for your fellow officers 

and for making the RSIPF a proud organisation. It is such an honour for the RSIPF to be 

recognised at this international level,” says Commissioner Varley.  
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Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 
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For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 
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Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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